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To:  District Superintendents  



 
 

Migrant subgroup.  Migrant-eligible students must be identified and coded correctly in SIRS to 
ensure that this data submission is accurate and in compliance with federal laws, regulations and 
policies. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding your student data, please contact your local 
Migrant Education Tutorial and Support Services (METS) program centers for assistance. Their 
contact information is available at: https://www.nysmigrant.org/map.   
 
If you have any questions regarding this reporting process, do not hesitate to contact Kin T. Chee 
or Sabrina Petruska-Wilmot at the Department. They can be reached at kin.chee@nysed.gov or 
Sabrina.Petruska-Wilmot@nysed.gov respectively.   
 
Thank you very much for your assistance. 
 
 
 
 
cc: 


